
 
March 20, 2023 
 
Chair Nosse, Vice-Chairs Goodwin and Nelson, and Members of the Committee 
 
I am writing to express my strong support for House Bill 2002.  
 
I support this bill because it strengthens reproductive health care and gender affirming 
treatment.  It is so important to keep these rights strong in the State of Oregon. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Theresa Johnson 
Albany, Oregon 
 
 


